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5th December 2022

NEWS
The Rules of Golf are being updated from 1st January 2023. 
The R & A app will be updated with the 2023 rules and various 
other developments in mid-December, in the meantime a 
summary of the main changes is provided on the right:

On the subject of rules – please be aware that a ball cannot 
be placed on a tee peg on a fairway mat (whether the tee is 
below, higher or flat to the mat).  According to the club captain 
the only exception to this is if the mat is on a slope and the ball 
won’t stay on the mat. 

Just a reminder that the competition fees have increased to 
£3 per entry from 1st December 2022

The boxes for donations to local charities (animal rescues 
and local food bank) are in the ladies changing room.  Please 
give what you can.  The donations will be taken to the charities 
in January when their need is greatest. Thank you in advance.

The Christmas Party will take place after our competition on 
Saturday 17th December. If you would like to attend, please 
RSVP with your food choice by Friday 9th December.

Roger Shobrook is looking or a partner to play in the Vi Mar 
Trophy on Sunday 18th December (tee time 11.28am with Liz 
and Paul Robinson).

Just a reminder that there is a Christmas quiz night this 
Friday at 8pm with your host Joe Zammit. The restaurant is 
putting on a curry night, if you are interested, please book in 
advance.

NEW RULES
On Friday 18th November there was a rules evening. During the 
evening the changes to the Rules of Golf were presented.  Here 
is a summary of the principal changes from 1st January 2023:-

• Multiple Penalties – only a single penalty to apply unless 
there is an intervening event (a stroke or awareness of a rule 
breach)

• Player no longer responsible for writing their handicap on a 
score card

• Damaged club may be replaced unless damaged by abuse

• Incorrectly substituted ball – penalty reduced from general 
penalty to 1 stroke penalty

• Ball moved by Natural Forces (wind, water, gravity) if ball 
moves to another area of the course after being dropped, 
placed or replaced, then it must be replaced

• Ball played from putting green accidentally hits a player, the 
club or an insect – it is played as it lies (not replayed)

• Changes to penalty if a ball that must be replayed, is not 
replayed (to avoid the risk of disqualification)

• Rules modifications for players with disabilities – new rule

• Back-on-the-line relief procedure made simpler (player must 
drop on the line and ball must come to rest within one club 
length in any direction)

RESULTS
19th November Stableford

1st Place  - Rosie Broger-Bareham (38)
2nd Place  - Michelle McLaughlin (37)
3rd Place  - Vicky Lee-Comyn (34cb)
4th Place  - Angie Chapman (34)
5th Place  - Karen Greenwood (32cb)

Ladies Trio

1st Place  - Sarah S, Anna S & Michelle M (48) 
2nd Place - Jackie M, Micha C & Mandy W (47)
3rd Place  - Vicky L-C, Angie C & Jane W (43)

Ladies EWGA Medal

Silver   1st Place   - Angie Chapman (72)
2nd Place - Karen Daubney (74)

Bronze 1st Place   - Niki Wraight (73)


